April 3, 2010 Special SRRT Membership Online Meeting

Moderators:
Mike Marlin
LaJuan Pringle

Participants: *
Ann Sparanese
Tom Twiss
Jane Glasby
Myka Stephens
Nancy Churchill
Shannon Barniskis
Nancy Garmer
Al Kagan
Alison Lewis
Rory Litwin
Erik Johansen
0046932 (Steve Marquardt)
Ginny Moore
Erik 
Megan Kinney
Wesley Stewart
Rhonda 
Dana Lubow  
Julie Winklestein

*Not all participants were present for the meeting in its entirety and not everyone could participate actively due to technical difficulties. 

Meeting commenced at 4:00 p.m. to discuss the following agenda items: 
Proposed Newsletter Editorial Policy 
Proposed Newsletter By-Law Changes

The anonymous participant was asked to reveal his/her identity several times and did not. Other meeting participants expressed that they were not comfortable speaking without knowing who was in the meeting. 
[Steve Marquardt sent an email to LaJuan Pringle a day or two after the meeting stating he was participant 0049632. He said that he loaded the software and logged in; however, he could not read the text or hear the audio.]
Moderators discussed the protocols for participating in the meeting.  Participants typed in their name or the word ‘mic’ to ask for the floor. Participants without a microphone typed their comments and questions into the text box and the moderators read them aloud.  

Mike Marlin posted the current newsletter editorial board policy, 5th revision, to begin the meeting. 
Proposed SRRT Newsletter Editorial Policy (Fifth Revision) 

Purpose & Content:
The SRRT Newsletter is the official organ of the Social Responsibilities Round Table of the American Libraries Association. It is the voice of our membership and the editorial team has a particular responsibility to the membership to communicate full and accurate information about the activities, purposes, and goals of SRRT. The editorial team must assume an obligation to represent the best interests of SRRT and its task forces as fairly and fully as possible within the scope of the newsletter and with due regard to the editor’s prerogatives in producing a balanced and readable publication.

The SRRT Newsletter shall publish the following, as mandated by the SRRT Bylaws:
* Minutes of Action Council meetings and SRRT membership meetings
* Proposed changes to the SRRT Bylaws
* Approved changes to the SRRT Bylaws
* Resolutions adopted by the SRRT Action Council
* Resolutions sponsored by SRRT and adopted by ALA Council
* Task force reports

The SRRT Newsletter may also choose to publish reviews, brief essays, news articles, editorials, and letters to the editor. These must be relevant to goals of SRRT, namely: matters of social responsibility, current social needs and current social problems as they relate to libraries and/or librarians.  

Statements of official SRRT positions on any matters shall be clearly identified as such when published in the SRRT Newsletter. All editorial analysis of SRRT activities and positions shall appear with the editor’s name. Unofficial opinions, statements, and calls to action from members at large shall be accompanied by the member’s name. Anonymous submissions will not be accepted.

All SRRT members do not agree with all SRRT policies and positions. All SRRT members have the right to make submissions to the newsletter. In an effort to present a balanced publication and to ensure that minority voices have equal opportunity to be heard, the editorial board will uphold the tenets adopted by ALA Council in The Universal Right to Free Expression (http://www.ala.org/ala/aboutala/offices/oif/statementspols/statementsif/interpretations/universalright.cfm), particularly: 
“Freedom of opinion and expression is not derived from or dependent on any form of government or political power. This right is inherent in every individual… The American Library Association rejects censorship in any form. Any action that denies the inalienable human rights of individuals only damages the will to resist oppression, strengthens the hand of the oppressor, and undermines the cause of justice.”

The editorial team has a responsibility to both SRRT Action Council and SRRT Membership to scrupulously review minority opinions and challenging viewpoints submitted for publication consideration by any SRRT member. Any decision made about a submission that is solely based on the opinion expressed shall be considered an act of censorship and will not be tolerated. At the same time, the editorial team shall exercise caution when considering such submissions that they are genuine expressions of opinion for the benefit of SRRT and are not derived out of subversive motives. When a minority opinion or challenging viewpoint is published, the editorial team will make every effort to ensure that the newsletter presents it with a balanced perspective.

Editorial Team:
The SRRT Newsletter shall be managed by an editorial team consisting of the editor, the reviews editor, and an editorial board consisting of 5 to 7 members. Guided by the purpose and content statement of the newsletter, the responsibilities of each office are as follows.

Editor
The editor acts as the primary organizer of all newsletter functions. S/he coordinates and convenes the editorial board, has full voice in all matters discussed by the editorial board, but has no vote. The editor’s responsibilities as convener of the editorial board include:
* Facilitating discussion of newsletter policy matters
* Facilitating the planning of content for future issues
* Offering recommendations for consideration regarding editorial matters
* Acting as liaison between Action Council and the editorial board
The editor’s responsibilities regarding newsletter function include:
* Fielding questions about making submissions
* Setting deadlines for each issue
* Establishing submission guidelines
* Reviewing submissions for publication and selecting material in collaboration with the editorial board
* Editing submissions for elements of style, grammar, spelling and punctuation
* Submitting a draft copy of the newsletter to the editorial board prior to publication for any final edits
* Formatting newsletter content for electronic publication
* Supplying a PDF copy of the newsletter to the H.W. Wilson Co. upon publication for purposes of indexing in library literature databases
The editor may also choose to:
* Write a letter from the editor, introducing the content of the issue
* Edit a “Letters to the Editor” column, publishing feedback and commentary from previous issues
* Create content for the newsletter based on need and in collaboration with the editorial board (e.g., summary of events offered at conference)
The editor is responsible for electronically publishing the newsletter with the cooperation of the SRRT Web Manager. A draft of the newsletter will be sent to the editorial board within 14 days of the submission deadline. The newsletter will be published within 21 days of the submission deadline.

Reviews Editor
The reviews editor manages the reviews section of the SRRT Newsletter. S/he also has full voice in all matters discussed by the editorial board, but has no vote. The review editor’s responsibilities include:
* Maintaining a list of reviewers
* Selecting materials for review in collaboration with the editorial board
* Working with the editor to establish due dates for reviews
* Sending bulk email to reviewers calling for submissions
* When necessary, mailing review items to reviewers
* Editing reviews for grammar, style, and content and submitting them to the Newsletter Editor
* Fielding emails from publishers regarding the availability of review copies; some will be sent automatically in the mail
* Monitoring SRRT, PLG, and task force lists for ideas




Editorial Board 
The editorial board consists of 5 to 7 members, serving terms of three year staggered appointments, such that approximately 1/3 of the appointees shall turn over annually. The editorial board advises the editor and book review editor on matters of policy and content for the newsletter. This includes:
* Periodic review and potential revision of the SRRT Newsletter Editorial Policy for submission to Action Council
* Planning content for future issues
* Approval or rejection of non-mandatory submissions
* Final read-through for changes to newsletter prior to publication
In addition to these responsibilities, board members may be asked by the editor to contribute editorials based on their experience or interest in a topic relevant to the newsletter. Responsibility for writing such editorials will rotate equally among board members.

The editorial board is also responsible for conducting searches when the editor or book reviews editor position becomes vacant. In these cases, the editorial board shall elect a chair from their number to coordinate the board in its search, review, and selection of a candidate to fill the vacancy. The chair will then present the candidate to Action Council for approval. The editorial board, in cooperation with the editor, shall also be responsible for recommending individuals for appointment to the board.

In decisions of policy or content for the newsletter, there may not always be consensus among board members. When this occurs a vote will be taken. Using electronic and/or telephonic communication methods, each board member will be asked to register their vote with the editor or chair convening the board. Board members may abstain from voting but must register their abstention. The editor and book reviews editor do not have a vote. In the case of a tie, the editor may be allowed to vote in order to break the tie. A majority count (more than 50% of the board membership) wins the vote.

Submissions:
Any SRRT member is welcome to make a submission to the SRRT Newsletter. No guarantees of publication will be given prior to submission. The editor shall collect all submissions for publication. Submissions are to be sent electronically to the editor in one of the following formats: MS Word, RTF, PDF, or plain text pasted into the body of an e-mail. Submissions are to be kept to a length of 500 to 1,000 words or less. Submissions exceeding the word limit must be discussed with the editor prior to submission. Graphics are encouraged. Images should be submitted as separate files along with a list of file names with corresponding captions. If using images that are already on the Internet, the URL of the image and a caption or description may be added to the text of the submission.

The reviews editor collects and coordinates all review submissions for publication. Submissions are to be sent electronically to the reviews editor in MS-Word format or a Word-compatible format. Reviewers should keep their reviews to 300-500 words; any length much shorter or longer should be discussed with the reviews editor prior to submission. Reviewers should avoid conflicts of interest and make full disclosure when appropriate.

The editor and the editorial board reserve the right to refuse publication of any submission if it does not meet the submission guidelines and/or is contrary to the Statement of Purpose and Content for the SRRT Newsletter.



Amendments:
The editorial board shall review this policy whenever the need arises, at the least once every three years. Revisions to the policy shall be submitted to Action Council for final approval. Once approved, a summary of the revisions may be published in the newsletter. 

Last revised: February 19, 2010
Approval by SRRT Action Council: pending

LaJuan asked Myka Stephens to begin the conversation.  

Myka said much of the policy is the same as what was presented at the Action Council II (ACII) meeting at the Midwinter conference. The only significant changes made since Midwinter were the Purpose and Content section at the beginning. This underwent heavy revision for simplification and to make it more direct. Also, a section was added regarding submissions to the reviews editor because this had not been addressed in the previous drafts of the policy. All of the changes that were approved by Action Council at Midwinter were heavily discussed and incorporated by the editorial board members.  

Some technical difficulties hindered the progress of the meeting. Mac users were not able to access the meeting fully to participate. 

Mike suggested beginning with a review of the Editorial Board section of the policy since this was the least controversial part of the policy and proceed from there. 

Jane Glasby asked what the overall purpose of the meeting was – discussion or a vote?  Mike and LaJuan said it would be legal to cast votes. SRRT is allowed to take a binding vote in an online meeting if that is agreed upon by the participants.  However, with the technical difficulties, we want to be sure everyone could cast a vote. 

Ann Sparanese stated that in a first meeting like this it would be inadvisable to be a voting meeting. Nancy Churchill agreed. 

Jane read aloud a synopsis of the content of Al Kagan’s email to the SRRT Action Council and Newsletter Editorial Board dated 3/28/10 regarding his concerns with the policy. Al Kagan was unable to participate fully due to the Mac compatibility issue.  Jane agreed with the points made in Al’s email and wanted to reiterate his points for the meeting participants. The original content of the email is presented here. 
[srrt-accom] Re: Revised draft of SRRT Newsletter Editorial Policy
First I want to thank Myka and the Editorial Board for reconsidering the policy, making small changes, and posting it before our online discussion. 

Let me say here that I am still weary of calling that online discussion a "meeting."  I am not at all happy in taking a vote before the ALA Council takes its action of the online meeting policies currently on its agenda for the Annual Meeting in Washington, DC.

By now you have seen my posting concerning the SRRT Newsletter to the SRRT Membership listserv. I will not repeat that here, but I think we were promised that the Newsletter issue concerning Cuba would NOT be issued before the online discussion on the Newsletter editorial policy.  I am very upset that this promise was broken, and it makes me even more concerned about the current Newsletter leadership.

I will take this opportunity to restate my objections to the proposed policy:

1. The word "balanced" appears 3 times on pages 1 and 2.  Balanced coverage is appropriate for an association-wide publication like American Libraries, but it is not appropriate for a newsletter of a group that has a set of particular opinions. How do we define 'balanced" for SRRT?  If we have a few members who are openly members of the CIA, and they want to write an thoroughly researched and articulate editorial, does that mean that we should publish it? Further, on the question of minority positions, what about if there is a minority of one or three or five?  For example, as far as we know, the entire membership of the Friends of Cuban Libraries is five or under. Must we therefore publish their opinion without appropriately framing it, or publish it at all?  

Now let me give an example where there is likely a range of legitimate progressive opinions that might be published in our newsletter.  Some of you saw the debate between Dennis Kucinich and Ralph Nader on Democracy Now! on whether it would be better of worse to pass the industry-friendly health care bill. I can see both sides on this one, and I bet our members are also divided or unsure about this.  This is a debate concerning our side of the political spectrum.

2. Votes for the editor and reviews editor.  I see that the editor does not vote unless there is a tie, and that the review editor has no vote.  That seems strange to me.  Why wouldn't members have a vote all the time? This seems like a holdover concerning the neutrality issue.  SRRT has never been neutral, and SRRT leaders have never been neutral.  We expect SRRT leaders to voice their opinions and advocate their positions. 

3. Materials for review. The policy makes no mention of what kind of materials should be reviewed.  I was upset to see a right-wing vanity press publication reviewed in the last newsletter. Why give coverage to a gross publication that would have not got much coverage without us? I think we need to follow past practice and review progressive socially responsible materials that might not get a lot of press elsewhere, or important progressive materials published in the mainstream press. Someone should try to make a convincing case for reviewing right-wing materials.

4. Editorial Board Members.  I see that all mention of how to choose the editorial board members has been deleted, but I think our bylaws state that they should be Action Councilors if possible.  I would like to see that included here just so that like information is compiled in the same place and people don't forget what the bylaws say.

5. The proposed policy states that the editor will be approved by Action Council, but it does not state that the other members of the Editorial Board will also be approved by AC. That should be made explicit.

6. Reviewers.  The proposed policy states that conflicts of interest should be avoided and full disclosure must be given.  Full disclosure is important, but I don't think conflicts of interest are important for us.  For example, I have no problem in Rory reviewing one of his press' new titles. I have no problem with a progressive author reviewing something that the person is involved in.  In these kinds of cases, the expertise and passion for the issues are most important.  Of course, full disclosure is necessary. Again, I think this might come from the liberal neutrality issue.

7. Amendments. We should add that Action Council can also review the policy at any time. Let me comment here that I think I have a fundamental disagreement with the current board.  In my view, the board works to advance SRRT and its causes.  It is not an independent body that just follows its own understanding of the issues.  In my view, the editor does NOT have "...prerogatives in producing a balanced and readable publication." (first paragraph). Rather, the editor should be knowledgeable about SRRT and its history, and work to promote the round table in this context.  Editors and editorial board members should be encouraged to take initiatives but when striking out in new directions, they should be obligated to discuss these new initiatives with the Action Council. 

Thanks again for your attention to my thoughts.

Al
Myka shared her comments about the idea of balance. In the leading paragraph, it states that the newsletter is to represent SRRT and its task forces. In the fifth paragraph, balanced is used in the context of publishing minority positions. This means that any SRRT member has the right to make a submission to the newsletter. The submission would then be scrupulously reviewed and as a minority position would be balanced with a SRRT position. 

Purpose & Content
The SRRT Newsletter is the official organ of the Social Responsibilities Round Table of the American Libraries Association. It is the voice of our membership and the editorial team has a particular responsibility to the membership to communicate full and accurate information about the activities, purposes, and goals of SRRT. The editorial team must assume an obligation to represent the best interests of SRRT and its task forces as fairly and fully as possible within the scope of the newsletter and with due regard to the editor’s prerogatives in producing a balanced and readable publication.

Nancy Garmer suggested that the final sentence in the Purpose & Content section could end with the word newsletter and omit the rest of the sentence, i.e. “The editorial team must assume an obligation to represent the best interests of SRRT and its task forces as fairly and fully as possible within the scope of the newsletter.” 

Ann said it seemed that the basic nature of the newsletter is being changed to be more like a journal. Myka said that is not the case. Myka said the editorial she wrote for the last newsletter explained what the editorial board would like to do with the newsletter which is to serve the purpose of SRRT and provide accurate coverage of SRRT activities.  

Alison Lewis said that as a member of the editorial board, she wanted to make clear that the intention of the policy is to codify what the newsletter has been doing already and has done in the past.  It is not morphing into a journal. The policy is just trying to get things down on paper, so when there is a change in leadership, no one has to reinvent the wheel. This document will provide guidance. 

Tom Twiss said this draft looked like it changed. Tom said it appears that the editorial board is trying to assert its independence in relation to AC.  If that’s the case, then it does seem like newsletter is changing and taking new direction.

Al Kagan commented, via LaJuan, that in his view, the board works to advance SRRT and its causes. It is not an independent body that just follows its own understanding of the issues.  In his view, the editor does NOT have”…prerogatives in producing a balanced and readable publication.” Rather, the editor should be knowledgeable about SRRT and its history, and work to promote the round table in this context. Editors and editorial board members should be encouraged to take initiatives but when striking out in new directions, they should be obligated to discuss these new initiatives with the Action Council. 

Myka reviewed the history of SRRT newsletter timeline which she presented at the Midwinter Conference Action Council meeting.  (This document is available on ALA connect).  She stated that it appears that the newsletter editor was a member of Action Council for many years. She does not think they are making a departure from the past. According to the by-laws, Action Council is responsible for appointing the newsletter editor. Simply, there has never been any documentation or a job description about what the newsletter editor would do. This policy is intended to provide that documentation. 

Myka stated that the idea of the newsletter as the voice of SRRT is not a new one.  The Action Council will remain in its advisory capacity for the newsletter. The job of the editorial team is to oversee editorial policy so it is not necessary to confer with AC on every little issue that comes up for every quarterly publication. The newsletter is published more often than AC meets. The editorial board will review policy whenever the need arises. Like now, the need has arisen and the board takes AC questions and suggestions very seriously. 

Myka said that she does not see that this policy is a significant departure from where the SRRT newsletter has resided previously. 

Al stated that AC should control the newsletter. 

Nancy Churchill stated that although her comment is not within the agenda focus, the mission of SRRT in general is broad and disjoint. If the mission was revisited (and revised), some of the issues touched here would be resolved. 

Ann stated that letters to the editor are one thing; however, she does think there is a difference with the editorial board being independent and the newsletter being the voice of SRRT. 

Myka admitted to her part in broaching the Cuba issue. She said that she pushed her editorial perspective and did not leave room for the membership’s voice. She stated that the language that was included in the draft of the editorial policy at Midwinter about themed topics and features on certain issues has all been removed. A decision was made, as the board, to not force an editorial perspective in the newsletter. 

She stated that one idea the board has discussed is creating official liaison relationships between each editorial board member  and a task force representative as a means to allow the voice of the membership to come through more than it does right now. 

Myka stated that the Cuba issue taught the editorial team that making an editorial decision like that was not the way to go. However, the newsletter could have a place for editorial remarks that would be clearly marked. Myka also pointed out that the newsletter has had a statement for sometime that says the newsletter does not always reflect the views of ALA and/or SRRT. That statement existed before Myka. 

Alison said that aside from official accounts of things that go through SRRT as resolutions, it is a mistake to think there is a one point of view that represents SRRT. Everyone has their own opinion on things. We should not assume that our personal views are representative of SRRT as a whole.  LaJuan agreed that SRRT does represent a wide range of views and everyone must keep this in mind when defining what is and isn’t  a SRRT position.

Al said SRRT positions are based on resolutions and documents that we have all agreed on. 
	



Mike said that SRRT certainly does not want to have a One Voice Policy. 

Ann stated that sometimes SRRT Action Council votes on something and that is a SRRT position. It's not about a one voice policy. Ann also commented that creating editorial board/task force liaisons could make the process more complicated. Currently, the head of the task force makes the report. SRRT task forces are not casts of thousands.  Ann stated that the newsletter is not the blog of the editors and that doesn’t sit right with her.  

Myka asked for the floor to present statements she prepared in response to the points made in Al Kagan’s email. 

Myka said that there are official SRRT positions. These are things that come out of AC and resolutions that are made. Those are all published in the newsletter as minutes and resolutions. The minutes were published in the newsletter for first time in 2001. Membership has only been able to read the AC minutes for the past nine years. 

Myka said she recognizes that task force members can be stretched thin.  The idea is to make the newsletter provocative and lively. The newsletter could do so much more.  The idea is to work with task forces to get the membership excited about the work SRRT is doing. 

In response to Al’s comments about the rights of the editor and reviews editor to vote, Myka explained that the editorial board is the body that is responsible for reviewing and selecting candidates for editor and reviews editor when those positions come open. The language is in there to encourage the full participation of the editorial board members. Since everyone participates long distance and communicates electronically, it encourages people to participate when they know their votes count. To date, the editorial board has not had an occasion to have an official vote on anything newsletter related. Everything so far has had general consensus on decisions and directions taken. These are the reasons the editor and reviews editor are asked to remain neutral on those votes. 

(Unrelated to current discussion, Al typed in that he looked at the SRRT by-laws Article 4, no. 7 which states what AC members are responsible for. There is no provision for an electronic meeting, so taking any kind of vote would be outside of the by-laws. ) 

Myka explained that the reviews editor is responsible for the selection of materials to review. This was the case with last reviews editor and it is the case now. However, as a quality control measure, the reviews will now be chosen with support and recommendation of editorial board. In the past, the reviews editor simply sent Myka reviews and she printed them. There was no discussion about the materials.  Now that Jennifer is on board as reviews editor, she will review material in collaboration with editorial board. 

Regarding the right-wing vanity press publication in the December issue, Myka stated this was a mistake on everyone’s part during the cusp of transition between the two reviews editors and as the first issue with the nascent editorial board. 

In response to Al’s comment about keeping the statement that it is preferable for editorial board members to be members of AC when possible, Myka stated that when the board changed from three to five members it was not practical to expect that all of the editorial board members could be from AC. This was heavily debated at the Action Council meeting at Midwinter and by the board after Midwinter.  

Myka stated that it is the consensus of the editorial board that they want the board to be a welcoming place for new members. It is an entry point for people who want to be involved in SRRT. Currently, there are three AC members on the board and those members agree that a statement indicating AC preference is heavy-handed. 

Myka stated that in regards to Al’s point that there is nothing in the policy about how the editor and reviews editor are selected, that is because they need to figure out how by-laws will need to be amended. The by-laws will always supersede the editorial policy. So, approval of the editorial policy right now or in June (at Annual conference) does not necessarily have to hinge on how they are selected. That would be settled with a by-law amendment.  

 Nancy Garmer typed in that it would not be necessary to specify that we should try to have AC members on the Editorial Board if it was clearer that the board would be working closely with AC and task forces. 

Responding to Al’s last point about full disclosure, Myka said the language stating that reviewers should not have conflict of interest is common practice. Readership should know if the reviewer is connected to the item being reviewed. 

Al agreed with the full disclosure statement. The conflict of interest is not important to him, but full disclosure is.

Jane Glasby read aloud and posted the text from an email written by Deidre Conkling, co-coordinator of the Feminist Task Force, to srrt-l on 3/26/10 to reiterate and agree with her sentiments. Following is the text from Deidre’s email: 

From: Diedre Conkling <diedre08@gmail.com>
To: SRRT <srrtac-l@ala.org>
Date: 03/26/2010 02:03 PM 
Subject: [srrtac-l] Re: Can the Freedom to Read Be Defended Without Defending the Freedom of Readers?

First, it is my hope to never see "fair and balanced" used together in any SRRT document every again. 
 
Second, I don't really want or need the SRRT newsletter to give us point/counterpoint articles.  I am a librarian and very capable of searching for various view points on any subject.
 
Third, using the word "balanced" in our society seems to indicate that there are only two points of view.  Balanced doesn't have to mean this but currently it seems to be interpreted that way.  In truth, there are many points of view on most subjects, not just two, so I advocate for using the word "diverse" so that we would have diverse viewpoints.  
 
Fourth, the SRRT Newsletter should be about SRRT and does not need to be about other things or issues.

(Secretary’s Note: It was difficult to here Jane Glasby speaking at this time in the meeting.)

Jane stated that what Dana is doing with Cuba would be appropriate to talk about in the newsletter since it is something SRRT members are involved in - not what other members of ALA are involved in. 
She also expressed concern about the fact that this was all published anyway when it was decided that the newsletter would be postponed until this was all sorted out. 

Jane and LaJuan both agreed however that it would be useful to move past things of the past and move forward. 

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Mike posed a broader question to the group at hand: Do we want the newsletter to continue outside of just meeting minutes and task force reports (which is necessary, but not the most exciting content ever) or stick to only mandated content?

Myka appreciated this question being put forth. She told the group that she has a lot of motivation to move the newsletter up a notch. She has seen some great submissions come across her desk, but those submissions don’t come in all the time. There are occasions where she doesn’t have anything by deadline. Myka said she was appointed and approved by AC to serve for three years and she wants to do that, but if AC wants to reduce the newsletter to simply minutes and task force reports, she would like to know ASAP because she doesn’t want to continue to expend the energy required for editing and publishing a livelier newsletter if it’s not going to exist.  

In response to Jane’s comments, Myka said that three of the editorial board members were at ACII and none of them came away thinking the newsletter wasn’t covering Cuba in March. LaJuan asked her to hold off on publication until AC had a chance to decide and the editorial board decided to move forward anyway.  The publication of the newsletter did go against LaJuan’s request to postpone the Cuba issue and Myka said she will accept consequences. 

Alison said that SRRT has published more substantive issues in the past. 

Mike asked what direction AC members want to head. LaJuan stated it was good to meet and get all of this information out in the open. He said we should get over the Cuba debate and decide as a group what we want the newsletter to look like. 

LaJuan supported the newsletter editorial policy that has come around. More provocative newsletter articles would be a nice addition. LaJuan hears what membership has to say. We are not heading into journal territory. Do want to keep things simple? It is important to get new members involved especially in newsletter and should encourage that. 

Alison said that there was much discussion at ACII but no clear decision made about publishing or not publishing the Cuba issue.  In the future, decisions need to be more clearly defined.

Tom Twiss stated that he would like to see a more provocative newsletter and a difference in opinions in future newsletters. This instance was probably just because of Cuba itself. It was a contrary subject to the AC members who had participated in that discussion. He would appreciate these articles in the future, but will just need to be handled with sensitivity. Tom would like to see amendments to the editorial policy along the lines of the comments Al made and does not want to vote today. 

Myka said she would like someone to enumerate the actual amendments that the group would like AC or the editorial board to consider. She has Al’s comments and Nancy Garmer’s comment about striking the end of the sentence in the first paragraph. 

LaJuan suggested that the wordsmithing should be done through the list. We have to commit to work on it consistently, so we can bring it to DC.  

Myka said she would take this policy to the editorial board and work on a sixth revision.  Once revised, the new policy, based on comments and discussion from this meeting, will be posted to the AC board on ALA connect for everyone to make comments and work on there. All the wordsmithing can be done online. 

Al asked that the revisions can be posted to the list as well for email review.  

Mike asked if the group wanted to look at the proposed newsletter by-law revisions today.  

Jane said she has not used ALA connect.  Alison and LaJuan agreed that ALA Connect is much more collaborative, but we should keep options open while also giving ALA Connect a chance. 

Myka offered to make sure that whatever is said on Connect makes its way to the AC list and vice versa. This could be done via a digest every couple days, so everyone can hear what everyone is saying in both forums. 

Myka said she will post deadlines on Connect when the revision is posted.  

ALA Connect is set up to allow everyone to view items and comment if we check the box to make this discussion public. LaJuan said for now let us work in the AC portion of Connect. Then, we can make all the comments public and the membership can add their voices if they like.   

Nancy Garmer and Mike Marlin agreed to work on hashing out this chat session. Jane requested that the text be posted somewhere to view. 

AL suggested that we should evaluate this meeting at our AC meeting in DC. Mike stated that he has participated in many Opal meetings over the last five years and they have all gone incredibly smoothly, but there are always a few glitches at the beginning. 

LaJuan said this is a great way for SRRT to jump into electronic world. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:47 p.m. 
